Aycha Sawa, CPA, CIA Comptroller

Joshua Benson Deputy Comptroller



Toni Biscobing Special Deputy Comptroller

September 25, 2020

Members of the Public Works Committee City of Milwaukee City Hall, Room 205 Milwaukee, WI 53202

RE: File 200638

Dear Committee Members,

I am writing to provide information related to overnight parking revenue included in the 2021 Proposed Budget for your consideration as you review File 200638, a resolution rescinding the overnight parking portion of Mayor Barrett's March 19, 2020 proclamation.

Consistent with my revenue estimation responsibilities under Chapter 18.03(3) of the City Charter, any changes to overnight parking regulations related to 2021 would require that I review and re-estimate 2021 parking revenues, and subsequently the 2021 payment from Parking to the General Fund.

The 2021 Proposed Budget for Parking Operations assumes reinstatement of overnight parking regulations suspended due to the COVID-19 pandemic. The revenue generated from the night parking program accounts for over 33% (\$13M) of total parking revenues annually. If overnight parking regulations are not reinstated, or are altered, the 2021 payment to the general fund from Parking would have to be reduced by an amount consistent with the action taken.

Please contact me should you have any questions regarding this letter.

Sincerely,

Aycha Sawa, CPA, CIA

Comptroller

CC: Common Council Members

Dennis Yaccarino

AS/TB

